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November 19, 2011

Dear Friend of KRM,
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preserving, displaying and operating the railroad equipment of Kentucky’s railroad
heritage. Over 30,000 visitors have enjoyed the displays of rail artifacts, the train rides
and learned about railroad history this past year as well as enjoying the many special
events and activities provided for children and families.

But the past several years have not been kind to KRM due to the decline in the National
economy and the still difficult recovery from the flood of May 2010. Prospective donors
like yourself will play a vital role in preparing for the programs, restorations and events
of 2012 and bevond. Those of you who attended the Special Membership meeting in
October are aware that KRM is pursuing major donors and new sources of income to
make a more vibrant future for the display of railroad history and to provide the visitors
to the Museum with a quality family experience. In the meantime, making your donation
now is critically important to help KRM through the lean months of winter when there
are no excursion operations.

We look forward to hearing from vou. If you know of anyone with whom we can share
this appeal and the positive benefits of KRM for the public. please notify us.

Sincerely, ,
KENTUCKY RAILWAY MUSEUM, INC.

Greg Mathews

Executive Director
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